
                                          RAC Housekeeping Committee  
                                           Meeting Minutes - Club Room 
                                           November 9, 2022 
 

Chairperson Letha Jones called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. 

 Members Present: Delores Bendersky, Suzie Schuldt, Merv Rohwer, Phil Bethea, 

Sandra Stephen, Letha Jones, and Alice Aragón 

 

Members Absent:  Bill Pappmeier, Georgianna Youngblood, Susan Howard, Lorraine 

Brantner, Sandra Brockhausen, Gail Green, Dottie O’Donnell and Roselyn Doty  

Management Present: Martha Alanis Housekeeping Manager, Emmy Puga, 

Housekeeping Supervisor 

Management Absent: None 

GVT  

 

Building #5 & Fitness Center – Susan Howard 

Susan Howard did not attend the meeting. 

 

Building #6 – Roslyn Doty 

Roslyn was not at the meeting as she cannot attend the meetings since she teaches line 

dancing.  She is in charge of reporting on building #6.   

 

Building #7 – Delia Georges 

Delia said that everything looks ok.  The entrance is much cleaner maybe it’s because it 

hasn’t rained.  She said the smell in the trash room is good. 

 

BUIDING  #8 – Phil Bethea 

Phil said the building is in excellent shape.  He said that Hector is doing a great job at 

GVT.  He asked about the rules for Christmas decorating.  It seems they will start 

decorating on November 26, 2022 

 

BUIDING  #9 – Georgianne Youngblood 

Georgianne turned in her report to Martha.  She did not attend the meeting.   

 

BUIDING  #10 – Sandy Stephens 

Sandy did not attend the meeting. 

 
PLAZA (MAIN BUILDING) 
 
Atrium & Dining Rooms – Dolores Bendersky 

Dolores reported on a carpet stain between Rubin & Norden apartments which looks bad.  

Everything else was all good. 

 



1st Floor – Bill Pappmeier 

Bill did not attend the meeting. 

 

2rd Floor – Gail Green 

Did not attend the meeting but turned in her report. 

 

3rd Floor – Dottie O’Donnell 

Sent in her report and stated that everything looked good. 

 

4th Floor – Lorraine Branter 

Lorraine Branter was not at the meeting, but she gave Martha her report. 

 

5th Floor –___________________ 

No one has been found to cover this floor.  

 

6th Floor  & Pool– Suzie Schuldt 

Everything looks good.   

 

7th Floor – Mervin Rohwer 

Mervin said that everything looks good.  He mentioned that he had turned in the problem 

with the exhaust fan. 

 

Plaza Club 

Letha said everything was fine. 

 

Fitness Center at Main Building 

Alice Aragon reported to Martha that everything was fine. 

 

Martha – Housekeeping Director 

Martha stated that they still have problems with staffing.  She hired a housekeeper, and 

she will be a floater for the moment.  She is still looking for a manager and for someone 

in Plaza West. 

  

The next meeting will be on January 11, 2023.  We will skip the December meeting 

since it will be near Christmas. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:24 am. 

 

Alice Aragon, Secretary 
 

 


